Hart County Board of Health

Minutes

February 11, 2010

Members present: Mr. Dan Reyen, Dr. Anthony Lau, Chairman Clyde McDowell, Ms.Thelma Estrich, Mr. David Little, Mr. J. Paul Abernathy and Dr. David Hicks

Members Absent: None

Quorum: Present

District Staff: Dr. Westfall and Karen Palmer

Health Department Staff: Rhonda Dyar, David Leard and Carolyn Hicks

The meeting was called to order at 01:30 P.M. by Chairman Clyde McDowell. 
Motion to approve minutes from the last meeting: Mr. Dan Reyen              

All in favor, motion carried.

Old Business: None
New Business: Election of Officers:
Reelected: Mr. Clyde McDowell as the Chairman

Elected: Mr. Dan Reyen as Vice Chairman

David Hicks will hold Secretary Position for the next two meetings.

All in favor as nominated, motion carried.
Oath Of Office: Presented by Dr. Westfall
All Board Members acknowledged by signing the Oath and it was notarized.  

David Leard reported that last quarter (Oct.-Dec. 2009) there were 18 New Septic Permits issued, down from 27 for same quarter last year.

No subdivisions were applied for in the last quarter of 2009. Good news is that two new subdivisions have been applied for in 2010.

There are 61 food service establishments (including schools) currently permitted.

There are 9 tourist court establishments(including state park) currently permitted. Three of these include pools, which we permit and inspect as well.

During the last quarter there were 22 rabies investigations with 8 animals testing positive. That spike represents the highest number in one quarter in the recent past. The positive animals were: 4 skunks, 3 raccoons and 1 possum. In two of the cases, the affected dogs had been vaccinated… therefore the dogs were confined for 45 days and have been released. In the other six cases, the affected dogs were not vaccinated and are in the process of a six month confinement. So far there are no signs of rabies with the confined dogs. 

The comprehensive Environmental Health Ordinance was passed by both the City Council and the County Commissioners unanimously in January. David thanked Cail Collins for his help and thanked Commissioner Dan Reyen and Councilman David Little for their support in getting this Ordinance passed.  

Nursing Report: Rhonda Dyar

Family Planning clients at zero % rate increased

Child Health clients decreased 50%, possibly due to DFCS staff decreasing and therefore fewer referrals. 

Sharing part time LPN with Franklin County

Staff Appreciation Day: Set for May 14, 2010
Motion by Clyde McDowell 

Second: Dr. Anthony Lau

Report from District: Dr. Westfall (see attachments for quarterly narrative, the Hart County Health Department “snapshot for 2009,  the Hart County Risk Factors and DRAFT FY 2011 budget narrative)
Hart County continues to share LPN with Franklin County and Environmentalist with Franklin and Banks counties.
Mr. Dan Reyen commented that a recent increase in the county tax digest might be able to provide some additional funding.
Announcement: The New Director for the Division of Public Health is

Dr. Francois as of February 1, 2010, replacing Dr. Medows who had been acting Director. 
Comments from District 2 Director: Dr. Westfall

Dr. Westfall discussed the current status of H1N1 influenza and the vaccine campaign. He then asked for any comments, questions or recommendations.
There were no questions.

Chairman McDowell asked if there were any more items needing to be discussed. There being none he asked for a motion for adjournment.
Mr. David Little seconded the motion, all in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 02:30 P.M.

Next meeting: May 13, 2010
_______________________

Chairman Clyde McDowell

